
 

 UNIT 1 UNIT 2 UNIT 3 UNIT 4 UNIT 5 UNIT 6 

CONTENT RANGE OF LANG CONTENT RANGE OF LANG CONTENT RANGE OF LANG CONTENT RANGE OF LANG CONTENT RANGE OF LANG CONTENT RANGE OF LANG 

YEAR 7 

Hallo, ich bin’s! 
 

Language for 
routines 

 
Basic introductions 

and greetings 
 

The alphabet 
 

Basic personal 
descriptions 

(name/age/bday) 

 
Phonics 

 
Basic Q&A 

 
Key verbs in 1st and 2nd 
person, with focus on 
‘to have’ and ‘to be’ 

 
Word order with 

because 

Mein Lieblingstier 
 
 

Animals  
 

Adjectives for 
describing animals 

 
Giving opinions about 

animals 

Gender and number 
 

Capitalisation of nouns  
 

Definite articles in 
nominative and 
accusative cases 

 
Und and aber 

 
Quantifiers 

 
Use of ‘kein’ 

Meine Familie 
 

Family members 
 

Physical descriptions 
including hair and 

eyes 
 

Describing personality 
 

Comparatives with 
‘…er als’ and ‘nicht 

so….wie’ 
 

Word order with ‘weil’ 
and ‘obwohl’ 

 
Full conjugations of ‘to 

have’ and ‘to be’ 
 

Indefinite articles in 
nominative and 
accusative cases 

 

Mein Lieblingsstar 
 

Consolidation of all 
previous language 

Consolidation of: 
‘to have’ and ‘to be’ 

comparisons 
articles 

 
Superlatives using 
‘am’ e.g. ‘er ist am  

Größten’ 
 

Word order with 
‘jedoch’ and ‘deshalb’ 

 
1st/2nd person 

conjugation of ‘lieben’ 
and ‘hassen’ 

Meine Clique 
 

Consolidation of all 
previous language 

 
Likes and dislikes 

 
 

 
Consolidation of: 

‘to have’ and ‘to be’ 
word order with ‘und’, 
‘aber’, ‘weil’, ‘obwohl’, 

‘jedoch’, deshalb’ 
comparatives 
superlatives 

formation of plurals 
articles 

 
Conjugation of ‘lieben’ 

and ‘hassen’ in all 
persons 

 

Filmstudie  ‘Das 
Wunder von Bern’ 

Film study to 
consolidate: 

 
describing people 

describing area 
describing house 

 
Giving opinions 

 
Describing what 
people are doing 

 
 

Consolidation of all 
grammar from Y7 

 
Regular present tense 

verbs (using the 
pattern learned for 

‘lieben’ and ‘hassen’) 
 
 

YEAR 8 

Hier spricht man 
Deutsch! 

 
Hobbies (specific to 
German speaking 

countries) 
 

Food and drink 
(specific to German 
speaking countries) 

 
Comparing life in 

the UK and 
Germany 

Conjugation of 
common irregular 

verbs 
 

Use of 'gern’ 
 

Inversion with time 
phrases 

 
Consolidation of 

subject pronouns, 
haben and sein, regular 

verbs conjugation  

Hier spricht man 
Deutsch! 

 
People’s daily routine 
in German speaking 

countries 
 

How people in 
German speaking 

countries celebrate 
festivals 

 
Customs on German 
speaking countries 

 
Separable verbs 

 
Reflexive verbs 

 
Consolidation of 
nominative and 
accusative cases 

 
Time, manner, place 

 
Dative case 

Trends 
 
What music, TV, films 
young people enjoy 

nowadays 
 

Clothes 
 

Comparing trends 
today with when they/ 

their parents were 
younger 

 

 
Perfect tense with 

‘haben’ 
 

Word order in the past 
tense with 

subordination and 
inversions 

Trends 
 

Where people go in 
their free time 

nowadays 
 

Comparing where 
people go nowadays 
with when they/their 
parents were younger 

 
 

 
 

Consolidation of the 
past tense with 

‘haben’ 
 

Past tense with ‘sein’ 
 

Common imperative 
forms; war, warren, 
hatte, hatten, es gab  

Die Schule 
 

Describing school 
 

Comparing UK and 
German schools 

 
Types of school now 

and in the past 
 

School activities 
 

Ideal school 

 
 

Past tense with 
‘haben’ and ‘sein’ 

 
Imperfect of ‘haben’ 

and ‘sein’ 
 

Accusative with ‘in’ 
 

Use of modal verbs 
with the infinitive 

 
 

  

YEAR 9 

Umwelt 
 

Describing the 
biggest 

environmental 
problems 
worldwide 

 
How to improve/ 

solve environmental 
issues 

 

Comparisons 
 

Superlatives 
 

Consolidation of 
nominative/accusative/

dative cases 
 

Modal verbs 
 

Intro of ‘um…zu’ 

Umwelt in 
Deutschland 

 
Learning about 
environmental 

initiatives in Germany 
through a case study 

of Freiburg 
 

 
Revision of present 
and perfect tenses 

 
Perfect tense with 

reflexive and 
separable verbs 

Meine Gegend 
 

Different types of area 
 

What there is in an 
area 

 
Comparing areas now 

and in the past 
 
Learning about Berlin 

and its history 

Further imperfect 
forms e.g. ‘es gab’ 

 
Use of ‘seit’ 

 
Accusative and dative 

prepositions 
 

Use of genitive with 
certain prepositions 

 
Adjective endings 

Bei Mir 
 

The type of building 
you live in 

 
What there is in your 

home 
 

Famous German 
buildings/architecture 

 
Ideal home  

Consolidation of: 
prepositions and cases 

adjectival endings 
tenses 

use of ‘seit’ 
 

Conditional with 
‘würde’ + infinitive 

 
‘es gabe’, ‘es wäre’, 

‘es hätte’ 

Freizeit 
 

Free time activities 
 

Social media 
 

Music 
 

Music in the German 
speaking world 

 
Wenn and dass + 

subordination 
 

Consolidation of: 
verb, verb 

TMP 
‘um…zu’ 
tenses 

Film 
 

Discussing films 
 

Talking about the film 
‘Sophie Scholl’ 

 
Consolidation of: 

tenses 
comparative 
superlative 
‘um….zu’ 

YEAR 
10 

Role Models 
 

Describing your role 
model 

 
Describing why your 

role model is 
important to you 

 
Practising an 

introduction for the 
speaking exam 

 
Relative pronouns 

 
Subject and object 

pronouns 
 

Wenn, als 
 

Verb, comma, verb 
 

Revision of adjective 
endings 

 
Revision of 

comparisons  

Famous Germans 
 

Learning about a 
range of famous 

Germans 
 

Describing what they 
have done 

 
Describing how they 

have impacted 
society/culture 

 
 

 
Recognition of the 

imperfect tense 
 

Revision of the perfect 
tense 

 
Introduction of ‘wo’ 

and ‘was’ 
 

Revision of dative and 
accusative pronouns 

 
‘wegen’ plus genetive 

 

Healthy Living  
 

Staying mentally and 
physically healthy 

 
What you plan to do 
to stay mentally and 

physically healthy 
 

What you 
should/could do to 

stay healthy 
 
 

 
Revision of: 

modal verbs + inf 
wenn clauses with 

conditional 
‘um....zu' 

tenses 
 

Other phrases with 
‘zu’ 

Global Events in the 
German Speaking 

World 
 

Current global events 
 

Past global events 
 

Advantages and 
disadvantages of 

global events 
 

 

 
 

Word order with 
rhetorical phrases e.g.  

einerseits, 
andererseits, es steht 

fest, dass... 

Tourism in the 
German Speaking 

World 

 
Popular German 

tourist destinations 
 

Advantages and 
disadvantages of 

tourism 
 

Transactional 
scenarios (e.g. 

directions/being ill) 

 
 
 

Revision of all 
grammar points 

studied so far 
 

Forming questions 

Holiday plans 
 

Types of holidays and 
preferences 

 
Past holidays 

 
Future holidays 

 
Dream holidays 

 
Problems on holiday 

 
 
 

Revision of all 
grammar points 

studied so far 
 

The pluperfect 

YEAR 
11 

Holidays and area 
 

Consolidation of 
prior learning about 

holidays 
 

Holiday problems 
 

Holiday complaints 

 
Consolidation of tenses 

 
Use of ‘seit’ with 

present tense 
 

Dative and genitive 
prepositions in set 

phrases 
 

Pluperfect tense 

Die Umwelt 
 

Discussing 
environmental 

problems in your area 
and worldwide 

 
Mock exams 

 
Comparisons 

 
Superlatives 

 
Consolidation of 

nominative/accusative
/dative cases 

 
 

Die Umwelt 
 

Discussing what could 
be done to solve 
environmental 

problems 

 
 

Modal verbs 
 

Revision of ‘um….zu’ 
 

Revision of key tenses 

 
 
 
 
 

REVISION 

 
 
 
 
 

REVISION 

 


